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Newsletter  
Parklea Public School 

News and Information for Parents and Friends 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

Phone: 9629 2518  Email: parklea-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: http://www.parklea-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

Uniform Shop: 

Monday: 2:30pm – 3:30pm 

Friday:  8:30am – 9:30am 

Twitter: 

@parkythepelican 

https://twitter.com/parkythepelican 

School App: 

 

Download our new Team 

App to stay up to date 
with the latest information  

 
 

Direct from the  

School Leadership Team 
 

School Development Days:  

An important reminder about our 

upcoming Staff Development Days. We will 

have two student free days on Monday 3rd 

and Tuesday 4th April. OOSH will be 

providing services to parents and the 

community to support this change.  

 

Parklea students will attend school on 

Monday 24th April and will also attend 

school on Monday 17th July. 

 

Staffing Updates: 

As the term draws to an end, we have 

some staffing changes we wish to 

communicate. 

 

Firstly, Mr Fisk has been successful in 

obtaining a permanent appointment as a 

Deputy Principal at another local school. 

As a result, his final day here at Parklea will 

be next Friday 7th April. Mr Fisk came to us 

at the beginning of 2012 as an Assistant 

Principal and has moved from this role into 

the role of relieving Deputy Principal in 

place of Mrs Mlinaric. He has been 

exemplary in taking on the many 

leadership roles associated with this senior 

position and his positive and 

approachable manner will be sadly 

missed. Mr Fisk will be a great asset in his 

new school and we all know that he will 

continue to develop and provide the 

same positive trademark approach that is, 

Mr Fisk.  I know that I am speaking on 

behalf of a great many parents, carers, 

teachers and students in wishing Mr Fisk 

continued success in all that is before him. 

He will be missed and he has certainly left 

a positive legacy here at Parklea Public 

School. 

 

As you may also be aware, Mrs Tara 

Flannery received a service transfer to 

another school over the recent Christmas 

school holiday period. We have received 

notification from the NSW Department of 

Education that our school has had her 

vacancy filled by central appointment. As 

a result of this vacancy being filled, Ms 

Beth Pasfield will be concluding her role as 

classroom teacher of 2P at the end of 

Term. We thank Ms Pasfield for her efforts 

throughout the term and wish her all the 

very best in her future employment. 

 

We welcome our new permanent 

appointment, Mrs Katarina Jurcevic, who 

will be taking over as the classroom 

https://twitter.com/parkythepelican
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teacher of 2P for the remainder of the 

year. Mrs Jurcevic comes to us with a 

range of teaching experience and has 

worked at schools in the South West of 

Sydney. We will arrange a meet the 

teacher session during Term 2 and there 

will be a hand over process between Ms 

Pasfield and Mrs Jurcevic before the end 

of the term. 

 

We appreciate your support while these 

changes are in place. 

 

We have also received news that Dave – 

our friendly crossing supervisor, will be 

finishing up at the end of term 1. I would 

like to commend his work ethic and 

positive approach to a sometimes difficult 

job. Thank you on behalf of our school 

community and we wish you well in your 

future endeavors. 

 

A Message from Mr Fisk: 

Dear Parklea community, 

I wanted to make sure I put it in writing 

that, despite how excited I am to be 

beginning the next step in my own 

professional learning journey, the feeling is 

bitter sweet as I will truly will miss Parklea; 

the community, the parents, the staff and 

of course, the students who I have learned 

so much about in my time here at the 

school. I’ve been very lucky to call Parklea 

my workplace and I have developed 

many wonderful relationships with many 

members of our school community. 

 

Next term, I will begin my new role as 

Deputy Principal at a school not too far 

from Parklea (I’ll let you work out which 

one…) Needless to say, you will likely see 

me in passing around the local area. 

Please keep smiling at me, say hi and let 

me know what you’re up to.  

 

To each of you, thank you for your support 

in my various roles here at the school. 

Parklea has equipped me well to take on 

my new position and as our school song 

promotes, we truly are (one of) the best 

schools in the Hills. 

 

To finish off with something a little 

inspirational and a quote that I cherish 

dearly as an educator. It is a mantra I 

continually refer to and it drives me to do 

what I do each day: 

 

"Every child deserves a champion; an adult 

who will never give up on them, who 

understands the power of connection and 

insists that they become the best they can 

possibly be." (Rita Pierson) 

 

This is a quote I always remember when I 

do what I do working with our students. 

Because let’s face it, we don’t learn from 

people we don’t like.  

 

Again, thank you for your support, all the 

very best and warmest regards, 

 

Scott Fisk. 

 

A Message from Michelle Rowland MP: 

Yesterday, we had a special visit from our 

local member, Michelle Rowland MP. We 

have included the correspondence email 

from her office for your reference: 

 
“Dear Parklea Public School. 

  

I am writing with regards to the Eastern 

Colouring Competition that was run by 

Michelle Rowland MP over the past few weeks. 

  

As you know, Isadora Willis from Parklea Public 

School was the winner in the Kindergarten 

division. Once again, congratulations! 

  

Please find attached a photo taken of 

Michelle and Isadora today following the 

presentation of her wonderful prize. 

  



 

 

 

Page 3 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

Thank you for your submissions – please pass on 

our thanks to all of your students who entered 

the competition. 

  

Kind regards, 

  

Adam Boidin 

Office of Michelle Rowland MP 

Shadow Minister for Communications 

Federal Member for Greenway” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done Isadora! 

 

Late Pick up of Students: 

We are finding that there is a growing 

number of students who are not being 

picked up until well after 3.00pm in the 

afternoon. There are sometimes instances 

where parents are held up unavoidably, 

which we do understand.  

 

However, if you are unable to pick up your 

child on time on a regular basis, you need 

to make alternative arrangements. The 

teachers are not in a position to “mind” 

children after school as they are regularly 

involved in meetings, professional learning 

or in-service sessions. Can we stress that 

asking your child to meet you offsite at the 

park across the road from the school or 

further up Glenwood Park Drive is NOT a 

safe late pick up solution and in doing this, 

you are putting your child at risk. Thank you 

for your cooperation with this matter. 

 

Change of Uniform Beginning Term 2: 

Just a friendly reminder that full winter 

uniform begins next term after Mother’s 

day (from Monday 15th May). If you require 

additional uniform items, please see our 

lovely ladies in our uniform shop. The 

uniform shop hours are located on the 

front page of this newsletter.  

 

Assembly Changes beginning Term 2: 

As a result of some logistical issues we are 

having here with assemblies occurring on 

Tuesdays, the school has now moved both 

the infants and primary assemblies to 

Thursday beginning Term 2. This will assist us 

in accommodating our infants sport 

program and our school band and music 

programs which run each week on 

Tuesdays.  

 

Please take note of these changes for 

future assemblies. 

 

Road Rules: 

We have seen some very unsafe driving in 

and around our school in recent times. For 

your reference, below is an image of all 

the common breaches in school areas. 

What are you risking? 
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K-2 Easter Hat Parade:  

Our K-2 Easter Hat Parade will be on 

Thursday 6th April. More information will be 

sent home soon re: time and order of 

events in the coming week. 

 

Easter Scripture Service: 

The annual Easter Scripture Service is to be 

held on Wednesday 5th April in the school 

hall. This is run by the scripture teachers. All 

students except those of Hindu, Sikh, 

Islamic and Jehovah’s Witness faiths will 

attend. Alternate supervision will be 

provided for those students. 

 

Parent Teacher Interviews – Week 2 Term 2: 

These will occur early next term on Tuesday 

2nd May (3-6 students) and Wednesday 3rd 

May (K-2 students). To give parents and 

caregivers flexibility to book a time most 

appropriate to their needs, we will be using 

an online booking system which has 

worked well in past years. More information 

and links for booking interview times will 

occur in the near future. 

 

As this is the final newsletter for Term 1, 

have a safe and happy holiday break and 

we will see you all safe and sound next 

term. 

 

Warm regards, 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Sutherland, Mrs Gracie & Mr Fisk 
(School Senior Leadership Team) 

 

School News 
 
Stage 1 Past and Present Visitor: 

This term, Year One has been learning 

about past and present life as a part of our 

history unit. During these lessons, students 

explored schooling in the past, toys and 

games played in the past and timelines. 

 

Margaret Redrup-May works at Blacktown 

City Library. She came and visited our 

school to speak with our Year One students 

about her personal schooling experiences. 

The Year One students were filled with 

questions about what games she used to 

play, what would happen if you broke the 

rules and why the girls and boys sat 

separately during recess and lunch.  

 

Margaret has been tirelessly encouraging 

the local community to utilise their wealth 

of knowledge at our local libraries. Only 

33% of Glenwood are library members, 

however, in 2017 we are working together 

to increase this number.  

 

Blacktown Libraries includes the Max 

Webber Library at the Courner of 

Flushcombe Road & Alpha Street 

Blacktown which hosts services such as, 

school holiday activities for students, 

multiple computers and laptops for 

general use and printing in colour or black 

and white.  

Please visit the following website for a full 

list of services: 

http://www.libraries.blacktown.nsw.gov.au

/Library_Services  

 

On behalf of Parklea Public School, we 

would like to thank Margaret for giving up 

her time to share her knowledge with our 

students and teachers. 

 

Mr Corr 
(On behalf of the Year 1 Students and Teachers) 
 

 

 

 

 

Farewell… 
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ANZAC Day Service: 

Our ANZAC Day service will be held on 

Friday 7th April at 10 a.m. Students are 

asked to bring flowers to school on the day 

to contribute to the wreaths we will be 

laying during the service. 

 

Year 2 Rouse Hill Farm Excursion: 

Last Friday, Year 2 students enjoyed a day 

at Rouse Hill Farm and House. The sun was 

shining, which allowed for a great day of 

fun, learning and exploration outdoors. The 

students had the opportunity to 

experience life in the 1880s.  
 

Students participated in a diverse program 

of exhibitions, research and events such as 

walks, talks and tours so they could 

experience life in the past as if they had 

lived it themselves. 

 

Some of the many learning activities 

students participated in included; feeding 

the chickens, milking a ‘pretend’ cow, 

hanging out washing, brushing a saddle, 

learning how to pump and carry water as 

well as working as a team to move bags of 

hay! 

 

Students participated in a school house 

tour where they learnt about school life in 

the 1880s. Students learnt to salute the flag, 

participated in an outdoor drill lesson that 

consisted of marching and maypole 

dancing. Students were students in the 

school house and participated in a sewing 

lesson and classroom lesson on the life 

cycle of a silk worm. 
 

Thank you to our students for their safe and 

respectful behaviour. Thank you also to our 

teachers, SLSOs and parents who came 

along to make this an enjoyable and 

memorable experience! 

 

Mrs Cardwell 
(On behalf of the Year 2 Students and Teachers) 

Student Work Samples 
 

“On Friday, Year 2 went to Rouse Hill House 

and Farm. When we got there, we had 

recess. After we had recess, we got 

dressed up in uniforms from 1889 and we 

had name tags too. My name was Violet 

Turner. That was the name the teachers 

called us.  

 

First, we went to the house which was the 

school. At the school, we learnt sewing, the 

life cycle of a silk worm and dancing 

around the maypole. Then we had lunch. 

After lunch, we went to the farm. At the 

farm, we fed the chickens and learnt how 

to milk the cows. We went in the horse 

stable and we saw the water pump. We 

pumped lots of water from it. My favourite 

part was when we got to use the water 

pump.” 

 

By Amritha 2D 

 

“On Friday, Year 2 went to Rouse Hill House 

and Farm. First, we went to the school. My 

name was Seril. We wrote about the 

lifecycle of a silk worm. Then we did 

sewing. The last thing we did was marching 

around the maypole. These were the 

teachers of the school; Miss Fox and Mrs 

Turnbel. Then we had lunch and after that 

we went to the farm.  

 

At the farm we learnt how to milk a cow. 

Next, we went into the horse stable. We 

had bags of hay and we had to throw 

them in the stable. After that, we fed the 

chickens.” 

 

By Lucas 2D 

 

“All of Year Two went to the farm. On the 

way to Rouse Hill Farm, I sat next to Holly. 

My whole class came to the farm. It was 

fun on the bus.  
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When I got to the farm, I got to dress up in 

old fashioned clothing. I also held the iron 

at the servant’s house, pump water near 

the bamboo trees and fed the chickens 

with chicken food. I marched around a 

maypole. I got to go in the Rouse Hill Farm 

House where they used to do their learning 

at school.  

 

On the way back to school, I sat next to 

Dilpreet on the bus. I felt glad that I went to 

Rouse Hill Farm. My olden day girl name 

was Daisy.” 

 

By Ineika 2C  

 

“At Rouse Hill House and Farm I got given a 

name and my name was Bessy Wright. We 

arrived at 9:20am.  

 

When we got there, I got dressed into old 

fashioned clothes and on the dress there 

was a name badge with my name on it. 

The girl went first to the school to do some 

learning.  

 

When we went to the farm, our tour 

guide’s name was Scott. We learnt to do 

cursive writing and that was so much fun. 

You couldn’t speak at all or you would be 

in trouble with the teacher. The teachers 

were very strict! 

 

We got to pump the water out of an old 

water pump, hold an old iron and take off 

the clothes off the washing line. We also 

got to feed the chickens.  

 

We learnt to sew and march around the 

maypole as a class. Scott said that the 

Rouse family used to live in the house. The 

Rouse Hill House was like a mansion and 

was amazing. I really felt amazed by how 

people used to learn in the olden days.” 

 

By Holly 2C 

 

“On Friday, 24th March, we went on an 

excursion to Rouse Hill House and Farm. 

Firstly, we went to the bus and I got to sit 

with my best friend and play cool things. 

Secondly, we saw the ladies and we got 

our recess. Then we walked to the water 

tap and we got a go of it for two turns. 

 

Next, we went to see how to milk a cow. 

 

Then, we got to feed the chickens and our 

teacher showed us how to feed them. 

 

After, we had to dress up as olden day little 

people and go to school. I got to do times 

tables with an abacus. It was really fun to 

do marching and writing and sewing.” 

 

By Gabriella 2P 

 

“On Friday, 24th March, Year 2 went to 

Rouse Hill House and Farm. 

Firstly, we went to the old milking shed. 

Ruby pretended to milk Nathan. Nathan 

was pretending to be the cow named 

‘Moomoo’. 

 

Next, we went to the chickens to feed 

them. We gave them chicken food. 

 

After, we went to the school, I swung 

around the red and white pole. We went 

to sewing and we sewed a house. It was 

fun. We went into the school where we 

learnt some words and it was so fun. 

 

My favourite part was the school house. “ 

 

By Kristopher 2P 

 

“On Friday the 24th of March, Year 2 

classes went to Rouse Hill house and farm. 

We got to feed the chickens, but that was 

after we got to get dressed up in olden 

day clothes.  
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With the clothes we got name tags that 

had names like, Elsie, Lottie, Alice and 

Duncan. 

 

The best session was pretending to go to 

the olden day school and celebrate the 

May festival. We also got to do sewing. It 

was so much fun!  

 

After that, we got to feed the chickens 

and hold old irons. They were heavy for 

some of my friends. At the farm I learnt 

how to milk a cow. The tour guide, Nat was 

really nice. 

  

Rouse Hill house and farm was really fun. 

One day, I hope to go there again.” 

 

By Naomi 2F 

 

  



 

 

 

Page 8 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

  



 

 

 

Page 9 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

 

 



 

 

 

Page 10 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Page 11 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

 

 

     

   



 

 

 

Page 12 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

Page 13 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

 

 



 

 

 

Page 14 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

  



 

 

 

Page 15 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

Page 16 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

 
 

 
 

  



 

 

 

Page 17 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Page 18 

 

Friday 31st March, 2017 Term 1 – Week 10 

 

We are safe, respectful, learners 

Thank you 
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Thank you to all our Silver Sponsors for their 

continued support!!! 
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